FDA General Board Meeting June 28, 2010 Cherry Bomb Tournament, Ft. Lauderdale, FL

- 1. Call to order at 9:10am
- 2. Attendance
 - a. Please sign the rep. list
 - b. Officers present: Gary Springstroh, VP, Don Leonard JR, Treas., Joe Cebrynski, CC Dir., Ralph McIlroy-Membership Dir., Yvette Bergman, Youth Dir., Dorothy Filley, STC Dir. Reps Present: Andy Muir-CCDA, Amanda McClish-SLCDA, JD Givens-SCDA, Rob Ricciardi-PBCDA, Buzz Cirrocci-SWFDA, Jay Wells-NCDU, Rachael Benjamin-BCDA, Amy Downs-SPBDL, Kim Enslin-HCDA, Tammy Osborn-CDA. Guest: Karen Ebenhack-NCDU. Officers absent: Dane Teixeira, Pres. excused due to travel, Joelle Wilczek, Secretary due to family emergency, Eda Gronli, Tournament Director due to work.
- 3. Minutes-not available.
- 4. Treasurers Report-Don Lenard, JR
 - a. See handout-reviewed.
 - b. The importance of sending singles surcharges to Eda with your results. There are several tournaments in the past few months that have not been sent or deposited.
- 5. Youth Report-Yvette Bergman
 - a. Review of this weekend's event with a good turnout. Tyler Meares will represent the FDA in Connecticut from the Regional shoot. A collection was done to cover the balance of her entry fee.
- 6. Caribbean Cup- Joe Cebrynski
 - a. Discussion of dates and flight arrangements to Bahamas.
 - b. Several changes in the team due to work or other commitments.Ronnie Lott for Steve Glass. Richie Dantinne for Patrick Charniak.
 - c. Deposits are past-due now!!--must be sent to Joe immediately.
- 7. Membership Report-everyone is up to date with Association dues.

- 8. Tournament Report-Eda was called during the meeting.
 - a. She is working on possible sponsorship monies for both tournaments and the State Team.
 - b. FDA points missing--have not been submitted to Eda or Andrew--follow-up is needed to resolve any missing points.
 - c. FDA/ADO surcharges missing--have not been sent to Eda or forwarded to Don for deposit. Fees must be sent in with the results within 2 weeks of a tournament or penalties will be assessed.
 - d. ADO-there was a question of shortage from the last Regional play-off in Orlando. Any outstanding balance or shortage should be covered by the player or collected on that day from donations or fundraising. The FDA does not have the funds to cover the difference.

9. State Team Report

- a. List of this year's teams was distributed. We have 24 teams this year.
- b. Flier for the Regional Hotel information--review of reservations, room rates and the ability to make reservations on-line.
- c. Discussion of the liquor laws--alcohol will not be allowed to be brought into the hall!! The hotel may have guards at the door to prevent this.
- d. All venue and State Team information will be updated to the website as soon as possible. Please refer everyone to the website to find information first.

10.Old Business

- a. Ralph Presented the State Team with an American flag
- b. Officers will be nominated at the next meeting.

11. New Business

- a. Glenn Silva--room rates have been dropped to \$79.00 if done by Aug. 10th.
- b. SCDA asked to have a tournament in October-2 weeks after the State Team Finals.
- 12. Next meeting at Glen Silva tournament, Melbourne, September 5, 2010.
- 13. Adjourned at 10am.

Submitted by Dorothy Filley